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STATE

SB 314 (Murray) - Transportation funding: County of Los Angeles.

· The Senate Transportation Committee today approved SB 314 on an 8-3 vote.  Senator Murray indicated his willingness to continue working with MTA on the development of this measure and commented that he will be adding projects to the bill.  

SB 504 (Kuehl) - Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority.

· SB 504 passed Senate Transportation Committee today on a 9-3 vote.  The City of Santa Monica testified in support of the bill.  The County of Los Angeles’ legislative advocate testified on behalf of Supervisor Zev Yaroslavky in support of the legislation.  Senate Transportation Committee Chair, Kevin Murray, indicated that the legislation was still a work in progress.  MTA staff testified that the MTA is working with the author to address MTA concerns.

AB 1720 (Nunez)  - Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority:  allocation of state transportation assistance program funds.

· This bill is sponsored by the ATU and requires the MTA to maintain a prudent reserve of $6,000,000 in ATU’s health benefit fund.  The bill will be heard tomorrow in the Assembly Public Employees, Retirement And Social Security Committee.  Staff will testify in opposition to the legislation.  

LOCAL

On May 6, 2003, the Los Angeles City Council voted to postpone consideration of a resolution sponsored by Council Member Nate Holden relative to including in the City's 2003-2004 Legislative Program, opposition to SB 504 (Kuehl) which would create the Santa Monica Metro Line Corporation Authority to award and oversee all design and construction contracts for the completion of the Exposition Light Rail Line.  

Council Member Holden requested postponement of a vote on the resolution to allow for additional time for the Council and Senator Kuehl's office to discuss governing board concerns raised by the City of Los Angeles.  This item is scheduled to be re-heard by the City Council on Tuesday, May 13, 2003.
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